
 

 

 

 

The Public Health Emergency (PHE) which resulted from the Coronavirus has officially ended.  During the 
PHE, the Ohio Department of Medicaid operated under what was termed “Continuous Eligibility” 
operations.  This meant that unless you  (a) moved out of the state of Ohio (b) were deceased or (c) 
specifically requested that your Medicaid benefits be terminated, the local agency could NOT end your 
Medicaid coverage for any reason! 

Effective April 1, 2023, the county agency is now required to operate under the “Return to Routine 
Operations” and will be required to redetermine eligibility for all Medicaid recipients over the course of 
the next 12 months.   

 

What you should do: 
 Read and review all paperwork that is sent to you in the 

upcoming months.   
 If you have not done so, please contact the local agency to 

update your address or phone number, if it has changed. 

 

Tuscarawas County Job and Family Services 

Contact number:  844-640-6446 

 

 

 

 

Are you on Medicaid?   

What  you need to know…… 


